North Bondi Precinct Minutes
Minutes of the 18th April 2007
held at the St Annes Church Hall 
from 7.06 pm 


1. Present :

Peter Quartly [Chairman], [Waverley Police], Fiona O’Brian [Waverley Police], Nicole Stevens [Waverley Council]. and 17 residents, as per the attached attendance sheet .

2. Apologies:

Councillor Sally Betts, Marie Hoffman & Councillor Tony Kay.

3. Absent

George Newhouse .

4. Minutes

The February Minutes of Meeting were adopted as a true record. 

5. Business Arising

a] Seven Ways
Phrase 2 is now well under way & there is a lot of activity in the area.

b] Waverley Transport Policy and reduced public transport service
No Developments.

c] St. Anne's Church
The current situation is that it is still with Council.

d] Character study of North Bondi
No developments.

e] Murriverie Road and Speeding
No developments.

f] Posters and who is responsible for prosecuting
No developments.

g] Bondi Beach and shower pipe damage in front of Bondi Surf Club
No developments Service Desk 30990 1/5/07

h] Blair St / Warners Ave median planter beds
Tony has provided the following from Council's Director of Recreation, Customer 
& Community Services, who advised.:

"There is a simple but effective plan for Warners Ave which will address the issue of plantings but not those related to conserving the sandstone edging. As long as we find there are no problems with Sydney Water it will be planted with a central avenue of deeply mulched trees as part of our Autumn/Winter 2007 planting program. Residents will be contacted shortly to let them know what is planned and to explain why the immature casuarinas are to be removed.

At this time there are no plans to do Blair St. However if Warners is successful we will look at the possibility of a similar treatment."

Nicole indicated that they are also looking at drainage, which no one could 
understand, as the area is on a sand base.

The question was asked as to why Council staff spent three days doing very 
little with the beds recently. No one could answer the question.

i] Murriverie Rd/Gilgandra Rd laneway
No developments.

j] Footpath art
No developments.

k] Oakley Road and Glenayr Ave Bushes
Still outstanding.

l] O’Donnell Street and overgrowth from Mitchell St to park pruning both sides of road – Service Desk 30994 1/5/07
The matter is still outstanding.

m] O’Donnell Street Park and fencing to keep out dogs
No further developments.

n] Transparency on Expenses
Nicole could not find any reference to it.
The Chairman said that he would chase up & send her a copy of the LG &SA 
document.

o] Rubbish removal & wish for the two defined removal days to stay as they 
are or preferably increase in number to three per year.
Copy provided & attached to the minutes.
A number of residents stoke in favour of the changes, however, most agreed 
that they doubt it would change the Backpacker culture of dumping & leaving.

Resolved that we ask Council why posters placed in bus shelters only 
refer to a fine of $750:00fine for dumping rubbish & not highlighting the 
current free twice yearly service.

p] Bus seat opposite the Shaw bus shelter Murriverie Road removal to where it would be used
No developments.

q] 2 Nancy St cnr Murriverie Rd Sticks in ground remove – safety issue
No developments. Service Desk 30996 1/5/07

r] 77 Glenayr Ave & Raised footpath Service Desk 30997 1/5/07
No developments.

s] PUBLIC TRANSPORT & TRAIN STATION (no where to drop off)
No developments.

t] REDHAM SCHOOL & RAISING THE PEDESTRIAN CROSSING
No developments. – traffic committee

u] O’DONNELL ST PARK & MINER BIRDS – enviro services
No developments.

v] COUNCIL & WATER STORAGE TANKS POLICY (do they have one)
No developments.

w] SHOPS & RUBBISH @ 7 WAYS
Sally advised she had referred the matter to the appropriate Officer, who had 
not got back to her. She will chase up & advise..

x] SAM FISMAN PARK & WHY THERE WAS NOT ANY COMMUNITY CONSULTATION
Nicole advised the matter was first raised in 2003 & there was some Community consultation. Certainly we were not a part of.
Nicole will provide further information.

y] 33 MITCHELL ST & FOOTPATH LIFTING 
No developments. service desk 30998 1/5/07

z] TRAFFIC WARNERS AVE & GLENAYR AVE - 
No developments.

aa] CALMING DEVICES & PAINTING SIDES white for more visibility & cats eyes – 7 Ways sent to D Joannides1/5/07
No developments.

ab] TREES
The Chairman has spoken with Eleanor, who advised that trees can be obtained free from Council once a year & there is no fee to inspect where it is to be 
placed.

ac] BLAIR STREET @ WARNERS AVENUE GARBAGE & REHABILITATION
The Chairman spoke to Eleanor who advised that her role did not include 
chasing such matters up & we had misunderstood her position, which is more 
in the PR field..

ad] 9 WARNERS AVENUE
Mrs. Glazer advised that the tree had been removed.

ae] FLOWER BEDS
Indicated she would like for the Public Works Department to attend the meeting 
to talk about what is going to happen with respect to the flower beds.
The meeting was happy for same to occur.

af] DEAD TREES IN THE AREA
It was advised that they were now being removed..

ag] O’DONNELL ST PARK NAMING - 
No developments. 

ah] GRAFFITI REMOVAL CLEANUP DAY
No developments.

ai] UNITING CHURCH & FOOTPATH corner niblick & warners
No developments.

aj] CNR ROE & CLYDE STS graffiti – rangers /compliance
No developments.

ak] MITCHELL ST & O”DONNELL ST RESTORATION
Tony has provided the following information from Steve Pacy Construction Supervisor:

Council have not as yet received a resto order from energy
australia for this work Ive spoken to them and they are chasing up the problem

It was felt that this was totally unsatisfactory & the question with respect to damaged footpath & compensation was not answered.

Resolved that a further advice be sought from Council.

6 Reports

6.1 Chairman

6.1.1 Report

[a] Report
A verbal report was provided.

[b] Bondi News Autumn 2007 
Advised he had informed Council that the Honour being awarded to Harry 
Nightingale, refers to the Late Harry Nightingale and not his son Harry who is 
an outstanding Lifesaver from Bondi SBLSC and a Council Lifeguard at Bondi.

[c] Waverley In Focus 
It was advised that it was not being delivered to all residences, as a number 
present had not received. Sent to D Lee Ryder 1/5/07

[d] Scrubber not being turned on
Advised that the scrubber is only off line when they are being serviced. The 
below ground one has just been refurbished.
The above ground unit is now ten years old & they are looking at replacing in 
the near future. They have been given funds to investigate same.

[e] Safe Summer newsletter update 06.
Referred to Nicole & asked that she forward to all members who have an e-mail 
address.
I indicated (to Bobbi McIlwaith) that we were happy to have them attend our 
next meeting (April)

[f] BARRACLUFF PARK UNDERGROUND TANK
Nicole has provided copy of the report for our perusal.

[g] TRAFFIC INFRINGEMENT NOTICE
Had a request from Allan Nahum (8/3) asking us to waive his infringement.
I advise that it did not fall within our area of responsibility.

[h] BACKPACKER STUDY
If you wish to be involved contact Dr. Fiona Allon 9368 9646 & ask about being 
interviewed or speak to Paul Spink (Council) on 9369 8107 for a survey form.

[i] NORTH BONDI WADING POOL
I was recently told that when Council cleans out the concrete pool at North Bondi, 
they use tap water. 
I found this very hard to believe & have requested that they confirm as to 
whether this is correct & if it is, as to why they do not use sea water.

6.2 Traffic Co-ordinator

6.2.1 Report

Nil.

6.3 DA coordinator

6.3.1 Report 

The position is still vacant.
All documentation is being sent to the Chairman for attention.
There has not been anything of importance referred to him.

6.4 Police (Fiona O’Brian)

6.4.1 Report
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

NAME: NORTH BONDI

TIME/DATE: WEDNESDAY, 18th April 2007

NO OF ATTENDEES:

EVENT CREATED / NUMBER:

REPORT:

1. REPORTING OFFENCES / INCIDENTS TO POLICE

Number of incidents involving students attending a school in the area. If you see students committing offences contact police and provide details. If it keeps reoccurring and it appears to yourself that nothing is happening either contact myself, Crime Prevention Officer or if it is involving youth the Youth Liaison Officer and discuss your concerns. This way we can combine a joint approach to the problem. Maybe out of courtesy you could report the matter to the school stating what is occurring but it should show that you have been contacting police as we are the enforcement agent. If it is required and identified that there is follow up required with the school either the CPO or YLO will speak with the school.

Contact numbers: Waverley Police Station – 9369 9899
Bondi Police Station – 9365 9699

Crime Prevention Officer, Constable Fiona O’Brien – 9369 9827
NB: Stress that if you are reporting a crime occurring at the time don’t leave a message on the CPO answering machine contact a police station and speak with an officer or 000 if you require immediate assistance.

6.5 Cr. Betts

6.5.1 Report
Sally has advised:
Unfortunately I will not be able to attend the Precinct meeting this week. 
Tony will not be able to attend either but I think he has already advised 
you.

As you may know we have a Waverley Ward by-election around the corner and 
have a function that we have to attend tomorrow. Please accept our 
apologies.

By way of an apology I thought I would let you know some things that may 
interest the Group.

1. Mobile Mayor.
The Mayor had a mobile booth on Sunday 11 March - which I attended. 
This was the second one, the first being in Rose Bay a few weeks earlier 
which I also attended. They were extremely interestong and I was pleased 
that I actually knew, mainly through the precinct, most of the issues. The 
Mayor of course did not know the local issues.
The main ones that came up were graffiti and the the waste collection. 
However the Rose Bay 2nd College was a big issue. The Mayor was gong to 
try and reactivate the school/council working party and we will keep you 
adivsed. The issues were mainlly about noise along Chaleyer, but no 
access to the grounds was also raised.

2. The exhibition period for the Bondi Masterplan has closed.

3. The exhibition period for the Local Villages is still open and I think 
it is important for residents to comment on the Murriverie Road shops as 
well as 7 Ways which is currently being landscaped.

4. The Bondi Forum continues to meet monthly. I am on the committee. The 
point is for ways of reinvigorating the business centre of Bondi Beach. If 
anyone has some comments relating to the Bondi Basin and what they think 
should happen please ask them to contact me. Guests are welcome as long as 
we know who they are. If anyone is interested let me know and I will 
ensure that they are advised of the next meeting. At this stage the next 
meeting is tentatively on Wednesday 6 June at 7pm.

5. At this stage I am pleased to say that the Beach parking fee of $30 
remains untouched.

Copy of e-mail provided by Sally:
Dear Franki,

Thanks for your e-mail. Just to let you know the two play grounds that you 
are talking about are already on the agenda to be fixed. The new one at 
Bondi Beach is going to be fantastic and Council have spent an amasing 
amount of money to completely replace what we have there. It will be build 
over winter and be ready for Spring.

We have just started talking to residents about the O'Donnell Street park 
and had a "have your say" day there a few weeks ago. I have not as yet 
seen a concept plan but it is certainly on the agenda.

We will look at the footpaths that you are talking about.

many thanks,

>From: Franki Garfield 
>Dear Councillors
>
>Unfortunately I am unable to attend the meeting tomorrow evening.
>
>However, I would like to draw your attention to the state of the footpaths 
>in Glenayr Ave, north of Blair St. The area outside no. 77 is particularly 
>bad due to the uprooting of a nearby tree. However there is much wear & 
>tear (afterall it is an old area) outside Nos. 55, 57, 59, 61, 63, 69, 71 
>and 75 Glenayr Ave. I myself (over 60 years of age) have had a fall and 
>there are many elderly people in the area. So it would be appreciated if 
>something could be done to rectify the problem.
>
>I would also like to point out that shade cloth is urgently needed at the 
>O'Donnell Street and Bondi Beach play equipment areas.
>
>Yours sincerely
>
The above was noted.


6.5.4 
6.6 Cr. Kay

6.6.1 Report
Nil.
.
6.7.1 Community Liaison Co-ordinator

6.6.1 Report
Nil.

7 Correspondence
Tabled.

8 AGM
Chairman/Convener only one nomination Peter Quartly
Secretary there was no nomination, although Babs Fuller-Quinn spoke on the need to assist the Convener
Traffic Officer only one nomination Gerard Wilkinson
DA Co-Ordinator only one nomination Bill Stavrinos
Committee there was no nomination.

Nicole as Councils representative took over conduct & totally ran the AGM.
Nicole spoke on the work that our Officers do, much of which is not necessarily seen.
She also spoke on the need for new blood & the assistance that Council provide.
With respect to the outstanding positions, they will be held over.

9 General Business

9.1 ROSE BAY SECONARY COLLEGE
Resolved we again take up that the lights kept on is over kill and not necessary

9.2 NANCY ST REDEVELOPMENT & PRIVATE INSPECTIONS
A resident raised the problem of a private assessor allegedly oking matters outside Councils approval.
The Chairman advised the matter can be taken to the Land & Environment Court, however, suggested that she first contact Councilor Kay for assistance & her solicitor first.

9.3 Next meeting
The Chairman advised that he will be overseas at the time of the next meeting
Resolved the next meeting be held on the 20th June.

Meeting Closed 8.00 pm

Next meeting 20th June 2007 in the St Annes Church meeting room at 7:00 pm


Chairman
20/06/2007
Compiled by PQ.

NEW "Your Call" Clean-Up Collection Service
In 2007 Waverley Council introduced our NEW ‘Your Call’ Clean-Up Collection Service. Council no longer operates a set Clean Up Week for specific streets. 
Here's what you need to do:
( Call Council’s Resource Recovery Hotline on 9369 8080 to organise a collection. Your Clean-Up collection day corresponds with your Garbage and Recycling collection day. Please call at least 8 days prior to your chosen collection day with a list of the items you want collected. 
 Once your booking has been( made, Council will send you a confirmation letter which includes your collection date, details about how to present your items on the kerb side and an identification sticker to be placed on your clean-up material. 
 Place your( clean-up material out on the kerbside the day before your collection day (put small items into bags and boxes and remove doors from fridges and other appliances). 
 Make sure there is no more than 2m3 (one trailer( load).


 2 cubic metres - approx one trailer load (e.g. combination( of furniture, whitegoods, general miscellaneous items) 
 Kitchen appliances( 
 Single broken whitegoods such as washing machines, dryers etc or other( electrical goods 
 Mattresses( & whole bed ensembles 
( 

Due to OH & S reasons we do not collect: 
 Paints, solvents or chemicals( 
( Car parts (e.g. engine & chassis parts), batteries, tyres or oils 
( Construction & demolition materials (e.g. tiles, cement, sawdust, bricks & plumbing fixtures) 
 Asbestos or other hazardous materials( 
( Excavation material (e.g. sand, soil or rock) 
 Commercial or industrial( waste eg cooking oils 
 Gas cylinders or fire extinguishers( 
 Hot water( heaters (over 80 ltr capacity) 
 Fence palings( 
 Oil heaters( 
 Large( rolls of carpet which cannot be readily handled by two people 
Limits apply to some items:
 Carpet (limit of 4 square metres)( 
 Mattresses (limit of( 2) 
 To dispose of these items please contact the Clean Out Hotline on 1300( 787 870 or visit www.cleanout.com.au 
 For further information on alternate( disposal options for these items or other items not listed, please contact the Resource Recovery Hotline on 9369 8080
[Last updated 15 Mar 2007.]
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